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Inspiring words from Martin Luther about how to fight the warfare of life!

History of the Papacy By Rev. J.A.
Wylie, LL.D

Temporal power is a root-prerogative of the Papacy. With or without his
crown, the Pope, so long as he exists, will be a Great Temporal Power.
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The Proliferation of Modern “Bibles”

Modern translations of the New Testament that are not based on the Textus
Receptus are not pure as the King James Version. They are based on corrupt
manuscripts.

Rome’s Relentless War on the Holy
Bible – By Darryl Eberhart

Papal Rome has waged relentless war on the Holy Bible and on Bible-believing
Christians for centuries. First, she tried to destroy all the Bibles she
could find, and to murder those possessing, printing, or distributing Bibles!
When her frontal assault failed, she took a different tactic: undermining the
authority of the Bible, and trying to replace the 1611 King James Bible with
the newer “Bible” versions
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Why Europe in the Middle Ages Was So
Filthy

Europe in the Middle ages was filthy because the Catholic Church forbid the
people to read the Bible. They didn’t know the importance God puts on
cleanliness.

The Church of Rome Ignores the
Challenge to Disprove She is the Great
Whore of Revelation Chapter 17

All the great Protestants of the past declared that the Great Whore who is
drunken with the blood of the saints of Revelation 17 is the Roman Catholic
Church.
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The Roman Catholic Church And The
Bible

This article is from a PDF file on LutheranLibrary.org. It was published by
The Converted Catholic Magazine and edited by former Roman Catholic priest,
Leo Herbert Lehmann.

1. The Bible And The People

THE OFFICIAL ATTITUDE of the Roman Catholic Church, concerning the Bible is a
puzzle to most people and needs clarification for all fair-minded Christians.
This attitude is so hesitant and contradictory that, even on the face of it,
one cannot help concluding at once that the Roman church would be very much
more at ease if the Bible never existed at all. Certainly, it would make
things easier for the Roman Catholic church in our day if the Bible could
still be kept from the people as it was in the Middle Ages.

But the Church of Rome is now faced with the fact that no other book in the
world is so easy of access to everyone. Since the Protestant Reformation the
Bible has been translated into every known language, and has flooded every
nation on the face of the earth. This worldwide distribution of the Bible,
however, has been exclusively the work of Protestants, and meets with actual
opposition from the Roman Catholic church in Roman Catholic countries. The
Gideons alone have freely distributed as many Bibles as would reach, if
placed end to end, from Albany to New York City.

2. Effect On Protestants Who Become Catholics

Every Protestant, clergyman or layman, who joins the Roman church, must
solemnly swear to God, with his hand upon the very Bible itself, as follows1

“I, N. N., having before me the holy Gospels which I touch with my hand, and
knowing that no one can be saved without that faith which the Holy, Catholic,
Apostolic, Roman Church holds, believes and teaches, and against which I
grieve that I have greatly erred… I now with sorrow and contrition for my
past errors, profess that I believe the Holy Catholic, Apostolic, Roman
Church to be the only true Church established on earth by Jesus Christ, to
which I submit myself with my whole soul. I reject and condemn all that she
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rejects and condemns, and I am ready to observe all that she commands me…
“I believe in the authority of the Apostolic and Ecclesiastical Traditions,
and of the Holy Scriptures, which we must interpret and understand only in
the sense which our holy mother the Catholic church has held and does hold…”

In other words, in order to become a Roman Catholic, you must not only
repudiate the true Gospel message, but you also must doubt the very book of
the Gospel itself. On the other hand, Catholics who become Protestants can do
so only by full acceptance both of the Gospels themselves and the message of
salvation therein contained.

3. No Protestant Has Ever Confessed That He Has Become A Catholic
Through The Bible.

Mr. John Moody (founder of Moody’s Investors Service), a layman who became a
Catholic, declared in a review of his book (“The Long Read Home”) in the N.
Y. Herald Tribune, Sept. 3, 1932:

“It was through the writings of St. Thomas Aquinas that I found the way… Then
I made what was for me the surprising discovery that the Catholic Church
alone of all Christian bodies had been teaching for 19 hundred years, and is
still teaching, the only interpretation of the Bible and of the life of
Christ that makes sense.”

On page 78 of his book he confesses that, as a young man, he put his Bible on
a shelf where it remained unopened ever after.

It is the same with other Protestants of note who have yielded with fanfare
to the authority of the Pope in preference to the authority of the Word of
God. In the writings of Cardinal Newman, G. K. Chesterton, Arnold Lunn, Rev.
Seldon Delaney and others who have been used so aggressively by the Roman
Church in America to propagandize its teachings, you will find that the Bible
was never their guide to Rome.

On the other hand:

Every Catholic priest and layman who is converted to Protestantism confesses
that he found the way through the Bible.

Such, for instance, was the case with Rev. Charles Chiniquy, the famous
French Canadian priest who left the Roman Church after 25 years of honest
effort to teach Christ. He brought his entire congregation with him into the
light of Evangelical Christianity, and for 40 more years after labored with
great zeal and brought tens of thousands of Roman Catholics to accept Christ
through the Bible and to renounce the unwarranted claims of the Pope of Rome.

In fact, Father Chiniquy and his congregation broke with the church of Rome
expressly because of its attitude towards the Bible. In the name of his
congregation he drew up, as a test, an act of submission to the Bishop of
Hlinois, conditioned only on the truth of the Bible and the Commandments of
God, as follows:



“My Lord Bishop Smith:
We, French Canadians of Illinois, want to live and die in the Holy Catholic
Church, out of which there is no salvation; and to prove this to your
Lordship, we promise to obey the authority of the Church according to the
Word and Commandments of God as we find them expressed in the Gospel of
Christ.”

The Bishop refused to accept this form of submission. “Take away,” he said,
“the words, Word of God and Gospel of Christ, or I will punish you as a
rebel.” Upon the refusal of Father Chiniquy to do so, the Bishop replied:
“You can therefore no longer be a Catholic priest.” (See Forty Years in the
Church of Christ, p. 44, by Father Chiniquy). He had committed the
unpardonable sin of judging the Church by the Bible and not the Bible by the
Church.

The Rev. James A. O’Connor, also a former priest, labored in New York City
after his conversion as a teacher of New Testament Christianity. He founded
Christ’s Mission and led over 150 priests and thousands of Catholic lay
people to renounce the errors of Rome and to accept Christ at his Word as
found in the Gospel. Protestants, after they become Catholics, do not bother
about the Bible but teach and preach the dogmas of Rome about
transubstantiation, indulgences, purgatory, papal infallibility, worship of
the saints and the Virgin Mary — none of which are to be found in the Bible.

4. Contradictions

It will be noted in the first place, that the Roman Church has actually
decreed as an article of faith, that the Bible — from Genesis to Revelation —
is the actual Word of God. Yet, the individual is made to swear, on the Bible
itself, that he will not take God at His Word! He is blasphemously made to
swear that he will take the word of a man instead!

Furthermore, according to the Decrees of the Council of Trent, a Catholic is
solemnly bound to interpret the Bible only according to the unanimous consent
of the Fathers. Now, if you are too ignorant, too unintelligent, to
understand the plain wording of Matthew, Mark, Luke and John when they speak
directly for Jesus Christ, how can you be expected to understand Tertullian,
Jerome, Augustine, etc., who had no contact with Jesus Christ, and who are
far more obscure than the Evangelists? But even apart from this, there is no
such thing as “the unanimous consent of the Fathers.” They all differed
greatly in their interpretations of the texts of the Gospel, and their
writings fill more than 200 large volumes!

5. Harmful Mixture Of Roman Catholic Tradition With Scripture

This “tradition” is nothing else but the shameful process by means of which
the Papacy built up its great power over the nations of Europe. This
poisonous concoction, however, comes first in everything Catholics are forced
to believe and practice. None of it — the mass, indulgences, purgatory,
mariolatry, fish in place of lamb chops on Fridays — is found in the New
Testament. But a Catholic is condemned to hell if he does not believe and
practice them all, whereas there is no need for him to know and believe in



Jesus Christ as the sole mediator between God and Man. He is taught to
believe instead, that the priest is the mediator between God and man.

Recently, in America particularly, Roman Catholics boast of the “permission”
allowed them to read the Bible (i.e. only the approved Roman Catholic
version). This has been forced upon the Catholic church, in democratic
countries, by the outcry of Protestants against the historical denial of the
Bible in the Catholic church down through the centuries. But like so many
other seemingly Protestant innovations in the Roman church, this reading of
the Bible is only “tolerated” and for the time being. Even this “permission”
is limited. Catholics must read only a Papal version of God’s word, and give
it only the convenient interpretation which is explained for them in the
footnotes! It is like handing a thirsty person a glass of fresh water into
which has been poured a poisonous concoction.

The grasp of the Bible and its distortion by the Roman church have been the
means by which the Papacy attained its unwarranted power over peoples and
nations. By this means it has subdued its people and kept them ignorant. It
guarantees absolute obedience of the people to the priests and hierarchy. As
the extravagant Romanist Bloy bluntly puts it:

“My first duty is obedience. But Jesus has told me to obey the Pope, and that
is enough for me.”

The true Christian takes Christ at his word when he says:

“Come unto Me all ye that labor and are heavy laden, and I will give you
rest… Take My yoke upon you and learn of Me…”

And it was Peter — whom Roman Catholics claim was their first Pope, —
speaking for the other apostles, who assured his Master:

“To whom shall we go? Thou hast the words of eternal life.” — John 6:68.

1. From the Rituale Romanum — official Roman ritual-book used by priests in
administering the sacraments.↩

Hurt and Bitterness–By Bill Gothard

William W. Gothard Jr. (born November 2, 1934) is an American
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Christian minister, speaker, and writer, and the founder of the
Institute in Basic Life Principles (IBLP), an independent
fundamentalist Christian organization. His conservative teachings
encourage Bible memorization, large families, homeschooling,
aversion to debt, familial patriarchy, the submission of wives to
husbands, and modest attire.At the height of Gothard’s popularity
during the 1970s, his Basic Youth Conflicts seminar was regularly
filling auditoriums throughout the United States and beyond with
attendance figures as large as ten thousand and more for a one-week
seminar. (from Wikipedia)

I attended Bill Gothard’s Basic Youth Conflicts seminar when I served in the
USAF when stationed in Sacramento, CA., circa 1972. I probably didn’t get as
much out of it as I should have because I felt I was forced to attend the
seminar by the Navigator leadership, the non-denominational Christian
fellowship that led me to Christ. I didn’t always agree with what Bill
Gothard was teaching. I was deceived then by Pentecostal pastors who told me
I didn’t need to study the Bible as much as the Navigators told me to study
it or memorize so many Scriptures as the Navigators encouraged me to
memorize. The Pentecostals told me all I needed was the infilling of the Holy
Spirit. This supposed shortcut to spirituality was in direct contradiction to
what the Navigators were telling me, namely, there is no shortcut! I rejected
the Navigator’s view of how to grow spiritually the time, but guess what?
After a couple of decades of the school of hard knocks, I learned the
Navigators and Bill Gothard were right. It was only through decades of Bible
study, Scripture memorization, listening to the right people, experience, and
guidance of the Holy Spirit that I came to know I know today.

The Scripture that comes to mind about this subject is what Jesus told His
disciples.

It is the spirit that quickeneth; the flesh profiteth nothing: the words that
I speak unto you, they are spirit, and they are life. – John 6:63

The Lord blessed Bill Gothard with good health. At the time of this post,
he’s 89 years old.

Hurt has got to be one of our major problems today. You can get hurt so badly
that you cut yourself off from feeling altogether. I’ve met girls who’ve
said, “Hey, I’ve been hurt too many times. I’m never going to love anybody
again. Forget it.” So you get hard and cynical. That’s one way people deal
with pain–they just withdraw themselves so that they won’t be hurt again. But
when you come to Jesus, God heals your heart and He takes the cynicism out of
your life. You can once again open your heart to others and love again.

Even Christians can get hurt. It’s not wrong to be hurt, but the way you deal
with your hurt makes all the difference in the World. Being hurt is a big
enough problem in itself, but if that hurt is not handled in the right way,
bitterness will set in. In the end it is bitterness, not “being hurt,” that
will destroy you.



RECOGNIZING BITTERNESS

It is really not that complicated to recognize bitterness. Let’s think of
some of the characteristics of an extremely bitter person:

1. They show a lack of concern for others. A bitter person cares very little
about anybody else.
2. They’re sensitive and touchy. For instance, if a bitter person walks into
a room where two other people are talking, and those people get quieter as he
walks in, the bitter person thinks, “They’re talking about me.”
3. They become very possessive with just a few friends, and rarely ever have
any really close friends. They also have an unnatural fear of losing their
friends.
4. They tend to avoid meeting new people.
5. They show little or no gratitude at all.
6. They will usually speak words of empty flattery or harsh criticism.
7. They hold grudges against people, often for a long time. They find it
extremely difficult to forgive.
8. They often have a stubborn or sulking attitude.
9. They are usually unwilling to share or help anybody.
10. They end up experiencing mood extremes–very high and happy one minute,
and the next thing you know, they’re so low they can reach up and touch
bottom.

(Editor’s note: Although these symptoms often indicate bitternesses, they can
also result from other causes as well.)

BITTERNESS: THE SEED OF HELL

One of the bad things about bitterness is that it doesn’t stop. It keeps
getting worse. It may only start as a little seed of hurt, but then it grows
and festers into a very dangerous thing. Many people can be hurt by one
person’s bitterness. (See    Heb.12:15 .)

THE “FILING CABINET OF YOUR MIND”

In bitterness, you focus on what that “horrible person” has done to you. You
make a filing cabinet with their name on it, saying, “Rotten Things This
Person Has Done To Me.” Now this is a big filing cabinet, and every time that
person does even the smallest thing that hurts or bothers you, you file it in
with the rest of the hurts. Usually we have more than one filing cabinet.

One of the causes of continual or persistent bitterness is that we try to
balance out the guilt with blame. We say, “Well, I’m wrong, but they’re
worse. I have a good reason to be bitter. You don’t know what they did to
me!” That’s how we try to ease our conscience.

Many people use bitterness for revenge. That’s why we hold on to it
sometimes. “I’ll show you, and you’re really going to be sorry.” But who is
sorry first? You’re the one who’s killing yourself! You are not only hurt
spiritually and emotionally, but physically as well. Bitterness and
resentment often bring on all sorts of medical problems, such as ulcers and



high blood pressure. People who carry deep bitterness around can’t even enjoy
a great meal. They sit down to eat, but all they can think of is the person
who hurt them–they might as well be eating cardboard.

GETTING OUT OF THE BITTERNESS TRAP

The Lord’s Prayer says, “God, You forgive me the way I forgive others.” The
thing that causes hurt to develop into bitterness is failing to respond to
the help God can give at that time of being hurt. To forgive someone doesn’t
mean pretending you’re not hurt. That isn’t Christianity–that’s insanity. You
need to be honest with yourself and admit that you’ve really been hurt. But
how do we overcome our hurts? Here are some basic steps.

Pray, and ask God to forgive you for your bitterness and unforgiving spirit.
This is not a complicated thing, but it may be costly. You may need a bit of
time on your own. Take time to actually write a list of how you have hurt God
and others, and let the Lord break you. Ask God’s forgiveness for these
things one by one.–And when you get finished, take the list and rip it up.
It’s a good feeling. Burn it if you like.

Destroy your files. Remember that list of things that others have done to
hurt you? Open the filing cabinets of your mind, take out all the files, and
get rid of them. Tear up your list and burn it. You must release it all to
God. Forgiveness is opening the filing cabinet before God and clearing the
debts. “I’m not going to hold this against them anymore. I’m not even going
to keep a record of it.” No record. That’s what God does with you. Do you
want Him to remember and recall all the debts He has cleared you of? Of
course not, so you do the same. The Bible says, “For if you forgive men for
their transgressions, your Heavenly Father will also forgive you. But if you
do not forgive men, then your Father will not forgive your transgressions.”–
Mat.6:14,15 . It’s a choice you must make in response to God’s offer of
forgiveness to you. What will you do?

Bitterness: Weeding Out the Poisonous
Root

–BY Jim Henry

I read this article long ago some in the 1980s. It helped me greatly to
overcome the grudges and bitterness I used to have toward various people for
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their perceived wrongs against me. If you have bitterness in your heart
toward anyone, I urge you to read it! When I was bitter toward a person, it
was like a spiritual acid in my soul. I learned over time to forgive others
as Christ has forgiven me. I’ve realized how sinful I have been in the past
in my attitudes words and deeds toward some people, and knowing that humbles
me greatly. I can say now by God’s grace I’m free from the past and have my
eyes only on the present and future, praise God!

I’m not sure who the author of this article, Jim Henry is. There’s a Baptist
pastor by that name. It could be him.

Bitterness is that hateful, spiteful sourness in the heart that creeps in
when you have been, or think you have been, maliciously wronged. I looked up
the word in a dictionary, and it was defined as a sharpness affecting the
taste, the feelings, or the mind. It comes from an old English word that
meant “sharpness to the taste.”

If you’ve ever had a difficult experience with someone who made you mad, and
you resented it, held on to it–you know how bad it tasted spiritually, and in
your mind it raised hateful feelings and thoughts. That is bitterness, and
God’s Word has something to say about it.

RECOGNIZING BITTERNESS

How does bitterness show itself?–In at least three ways.

One kind of bitterness is directed against God. You can become bitter against
God in the loss of a loved one, when a friend swindles you out of money, when
the boss passes you over for a promotion you really deserved and gives it to
someone else, or when your husband walks off and leaves you for another
woman.

You are angry, and you say, “Lord, if You love me so much, why did this
happen? If You answer prayer, why didn’t You answer mine? Either You are not
powerful enough, or You didn’t care enough. Either way, I am angry with You!”

A second kind of bitterness is against other people. It can be there in a
child who decides to rebel against his parents, to run away from home because
he believes they are unfair to him. It can be there in a wife who says, “I’ll
have a nervous breakdown if my husband keeps treating me like this, and I’ll
get even with him.”

It might be a person who says, “OK, if I forgive them for what they did to
me, that wouldn’t be fair. They don’t deserve to be forgiven. I’m going to
carry this a little longer and maybe somehow along the way they’ll see what
it has done to me, and something will happen to them.”

You and I cannot afford the luxury of holding on to bitterness and resentment
against others, because it only becomes the root of other problems.

Your bitterness can also be directed against yourself, and show itself in an
inability to forgive yourself, even though God has forgiven you. You carry
that load until you say, “I deserved it, but I’m strong enough to take it,



and I’ll just carry this thing and deal with it myself.” Self-centered pride
latches onto your heart and you refuse the forgiveness of God and others.

This can also cause you to live in self-pity. You say, “OK, I deserve this.
God’s trying to punish me. I shouldn’t have done this or that, and now I
deserve what I’m getting, and I’m just going to have to be a martyr and carry
it.” So you trudge along in life nursing bitter resentment and a grudge
against God or someone else. You carry it until you make life miserable for
yourself and everyone around you. Why? Because you never dealt with your
bitterness. The Bible says, “Watch out for such bitterness!” (“Look
diligently”– Heb.12:15 .)

BITTERNESS BEGINS UNSEEN

Not only am I to “look diligently” for bitterness, but because it may be
unseen, I may not be aware of it; and being unaware of it, I may be
especially liable to its danger.

Look what the Scripture says: “See to it that no one misses the grace of God,
that no bitter root grows up…” Now, where is a root? Usually under the
ground. You don’t see it, but it’s there. I have some weeds in my yard,
growing through everything–even bricks! There are roots down there somewhere.
They cause weeds to grow, whether there’s shade or sunshine–I can’t get rid
of them. I don’t see the roots, but the evidence is everywhere.

Bitterness can be an unseen enemy, growing like a tumor in your mind and in
your spirit. The Bible says we should look out for it. Just because we don’t
see it, doesn’t mean it’s not there.

Bitterness is the unharvested fruit of anger, and in time it will show
itself. As    Numbers 32:23    says, “Be sure that your sin will find you
out.”

BITTERNESS SPRINGS UP & CAUSES TROUBLE

The Bible warns that the root of bitterness will spring up, and when it does,
what does it do? Cause good things to happen? No! Cause joy? No! Cause love?
No! Cause peace? No! “See to it…that no bitter root grows up to cause
trouble!”

Bitterness, improperly handled, causes trouble–and it does so in at least two
ways.

First, it causes physical problems. In his book “None of These Diseases,” S.
I. McMillan says, “Anger, unhandled, will show itself in at least 50
diseases.”

Dr. Norman Wright, a professor of psychology at Biola University and a
Christian writer, agrees with McMillan. God has constructed us, says Dr.
Wright, with a tube about 30 feet long that begins at our throat and runs to
our rectum (the alimentary canal). That long tube, disturbed by bitterness
and anger, produces things like colitis, diarrhea and ulcers. (Editor’s note:



Of course, such ailments often result from many other causes besides
bitterness or anger.) When we are angry and do not handle it properly, there
are physical consequences.

Bitterness can also show itself in our mental condition. Bitterness is really
displaced anger. We can be angry at other things, other people and other
objects, not knowing it comes from bitterness. All our energy and mind are
set in an anger-mode, and we’re affected mentally. There is no joy, no
creativity, no positive power flowing through our lives because there is
resentment there.

We are also affected spiritually when bitterness is not resolved. How? By an
inability to accept God’s Love. It can cause you to doubt your relationship
to God. Ray Burke has written a book called Anger–Diffusing the Bomb, and in
it he says that each time he dealt with those who doubted God’s Love for
them, somewhere along the line he discovered they harbored bitterness against
God, themselves, or someone else. When this bitterness was dealt with and
resolved, their ability to accept God’s Love and forgiveness returned.

HOW DO WE OVERCOME BITTERNESS?

The good news is that anyone can overcome a bitter spirit. God encourages us
to deal with it. He says in    Ephesians 4:31 , “Get rid of all bitterness,
rage and anger…”

The Bible is so practical and clear that if we take what God teaches us about
overcoming bitterness and apply it, we can be free of the bondage of
bitterness.

BITTERNESS TOWARD GOD

Begin by dealing with any bitterness toward God. The following steps may
help.

First, trust God’s wisdom. This doesn’t mean you should believe that
everything that happens on Earth is good. Sin is in the World. Satan is still
the prince of the air. Yet I must believe that God allows things to happen
that He may not like, and which we may not like. But in His wisdom, somewhere
down the line, God will turn it around for good for His children, according
to His promise in    Romans 8:28 .

Second, I have to ask God what He’s trying to teach me through this. The
Bible says we’re the disciples of Jesus. What is a disciple?–A learner. The
Bible says the Father is the teacher, and we are disciples. We are learners.
The experiences of life are teaching experiences. Sometimes we are so anxious
to get to our destination that we forget how much joy can be ours along the
way. When bitterness comes and you are tempted to be angry with God, ask Him
what He is trying to teach you.

Third, apply one of God’s promises to your situation.

Fourth, reject self-pity. Have you ever been a victim of the “Poor Me



Syndrome”? Perhaps you know someone else who always seems to be saying, “Poor
me, just look what’s happened to me.” No one likes being around such a sad-
sack for very long, because it’s no fun. So don’t get into that syndrome.

Fifth, put time into proper perspective. Every difficult experience you may
be dealing with now, circumstances that tend to make you angry and bitter,
will in time pass away.

Sixth, be quick to give thanks. I’ve learned a little chorus recently, and I
start singing it almost from the time I wake up in the morning: “It’s amazing
what praising can do.” The song goes:

It doesn’t matter when things go wrong,
Jesus fills my heart with a song.
It’s amazing what praising can do.

You can’t be bitter against God and praise Him at the same time. You can’t be
blessing Him while you’re also shaking your fist at Him. So the Bible says,
“In all things, give thanks.”– 1Th.5:18 . Learn to give thanks unto the Lord
and praise His Name, and it’s really amazing what praising can do.

BITTERNESS TOWARD YOURSELF

Many times we get angry with ourselves. It shows up in many forms–we feel
rejected, we wallow in self-pity, and our self-image is poor.

It may be because of some sin or failure of yesteryear, something that, if we
had it to do all over again, we wouldn’t do for a million dollars; but we did
do it, and we’re having trouble forgiving ourselves.

How do I deal with that?

I begin by confessing my sin to the Lord, and believing His promise: “If we
confess our sins, He is faithful and just to forgive us our sins, and to
cleanse us from all unrighteousness”– 1Jn.1:9 . Then once I know God has
forgiven me, I can forgive myself.

BITTERNESS TOWARD OTHERS

How do you deal with bitterness against others? One thing you must do is to
keep your anger temporary. In    Ephesians 4:26    God tells us we should not
let the sun go down on our anger. If you’re mad at somebody today, you should
get it settled before the sun goes down. If it goes down and you don’t deal
with it, it will simmer all night, and tomorrow there’s a good chance you’ll
be twice as angry and bitter about it as you are today. Washington Irving
said that a tart temper is the only thing that doesn’t mellow with age. So
deal with your anger before the sun goes down. Keep a short account.

Another crucial area is the tongue. The Bible reminds us that though the
tongue is a little instrument, it causes a lot of problems. You can’t get
into trouble for something you didn’t say. That’s why it’s so often best to
mentally stamp “N.C.” on things you hear or observe. Do you know what that



is? “No Comment.” You can keep out of trouble that way. Watch your words. A
sharp tongue is a tool that grows keener with use. Watch it.

We can also pursue peace. “Make every effort to live in peace with all men.”–
Heb.12:14 . “Seek peace and pursue it.”– 1Pet.3:11 . We must chase after
peace, like a dog after a fox! Go for it! In    Philippians 4:5    we are
commanded, “Let your gentleness be evident to all.” Be gentle–not to most
people, or to some, but to all of them. Live gently. Pursue peace.

Also, if you know someone is harboring anger, hurt or bitterness towards you
because of some wrongdoing on your part, you can take the positive step of
initiating reconciliation. In    Matthew 5:23-24 , Jesus says that if you
come to Him with your offering in hand, and then remember that a brother has
something against you, leave your offering, go to your brother, and make your
offering after you’re reconciled with your brother. So the Lord not only
tells us to go to others when we’re bitter or unforgiving towards them, but
He covers both angles and also tells us to go to those who are bitter or
angry towards us.

There’s something else: Forgive and forget. How can you forget something
negative that’s stuck in your mind? The Bible says God remembers our sins no
more. So how can God forget something when He is omniscient? How can He know
everything and still forget? Here’s the secret: When you forgive and forget,
the forgetting means that you, like God, don’t hold that wrongdoing to the
offender’s account. God forgets the charge against us; He remembers it no
more. Oh, He knows about it, just as you do, but He will never bring it up
again. That’s what we are to do. Don’t fish in the pond of history. Leave it
there.

Sometimes we are like the man who came running into the office of a marriage
counsellor. “Sir, you’ve got to do something about my wife. Hurry! She’s
historical, she’s historical!” The counselor said, “Now, wait a minute. You
mean she’s hysterical.” He said, “No! She’s historical! She’s bringing up
everything from the past!”

Some people can go back and reel off in chronological order everything that a
person has done against them during their entire relationship. If you forgive
a person, forget their offenses and never bring them up again. Don’t dwell in
the past and don’t let the past dwell in you.

Robert E. Lee, after the Civil War, visited a home in Kentucky. The lady of
the house pointed to a limbless, battered tree trunk standing on the front
lawn, and said, “Before the Union army came through here, that was a
beautiful, magnificent magnolia tree. Then they blasted it with their
artillery, and that’s all that’s left. What do you think about that?”

She expected the general to sympathize with her and criticize the Union Army.
But instead, he looked at her and said one sentence: “Cut it down and forget
it.”



HOW ABOUT YOU?

Do you have some trees of bitterness standing in your life? Bitterness toward
God? Toward others? Toward yourself? Cut them down and forget them.

Resolve to deal with your bitter spirit. “Get rid of all bitterness, rage and
anger, brawling and slander, along with every form of malice. Be kind and
compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in Christ God
forgave you.”– Eph.4:31-32 .

MIT Professor Comes to Know the Author
of All Knowledge

I once thought I was too smart to believe in God. Now I know I was an
arrogant fool who snubbed the greatest Mind in the cosmos—the Author of all
science, mathematics, art, and everything else there is to know.

The Falling Away From Truth

Pope Francis engaging in idol worship.

This article is about the history of errors by the Church of Rome, written by
George Burnside. I didn’t agree with one of his points and omitted it, the
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one about “Sunday worship.” The Bible tells me that the disciples met on the
first day of the week – Sunday. The Sabbath was the last day of the week.

Acts 20:7  And upon the first day of the week, when the disciples came
together to break bread, …

There may be other points in this article you find questionable. If so,
please tell me about it in the comments section.

Errors continue to this day. I just read on Facebook of a man speaking as if
he were God saying, “I will not cast unbelievers into hell.” He doesn’t read
his Bible. My Bible says,

John 3:36  He that believeth on the Son hath everlasting life: and he that
believeth not the Son shall not see life; but the wrath of God abideth on
him.

200 AD
Immersion of infants who are dying, but considered sinless. (Tertullian V.12)

250 AD
North Africa region is first to practice infant baptism and reduced the age
of baptism from minors to all newborns. This is opposed by other regions.

257 AD
Baptism by sprinkling for adults instead of immersion first used as an
exception for those on sick beds, but it caused great dispute.

300 AD
Prayers for the dead.

320 AD
Special dress code of the clergy in worship.

325 AD
At the general council of Nice, 325, it was proposed indeed, probably by the
Western bishop Hosius, to forbid entirely the marriage of priests; but the
motion met with strong opposition, and was rejected.

325 AD
The date for Easter was set.

379 AD
Praying to Mary & Saints. (prayers of Ephraim Syrus)

385 AD
In the West, the first prohibition of clerical marriage, which laid claim to
universal ecclesiastical authority, proceeded in 385 from the Roman church in
the form of a decretal letter of the bishop Siricius to Himerius, bishop of
Tarragona in Spain.



389 AD
Mariolatry begins with Gregory Nazianzen, who mentions in a eulogy, how
Justina had besought the virgin Mary to protect her virginity.

400 AD
Impossibility of apostasy or once saved always saved, (Augustine XII.9).

416 AD
Infant baptism by immersion commanded of all infants (Council Of Mela, Austin
was the principal director).

430 AD
Exhalation of Virgin Mary: “Mother of God” first applied by the Council of
Ephesus.

502 AD
Special dress code of the Clergy all the time.

500 AD
The “Habit” of Nuns (Black gowns with white tunics).

519 AD
Lent.

526 AD
Extreme Unction.

593 AD
The Doctrine of Purgatory popularized from the Apocrypha by Gregory the
Great.

600 AD
First use of Latin in worship (Gregory I) Beginning of the Orthodox/Roman
Catholic church as we know it today in its present organization.

607 AD
First Pope: Boniface III is the first person to take the title of “universal
Bishop” by decree of Emperor Phocas.

608 AD
Pope Boniface IV. turns the Pantheon in Rome into a temple of Mary ad
martyres: the pagan Olympus into a Christian heaven of gods.

709 AD
Kissing of Pope Constantine’s feet.

753 AD
Baptism by sprinkling for those on sick beds officially accepted.

787 AD
Worship of icons and statue approved (2nd council of Nicea).

787 AD



Rome (Latin) and Constantinople (Greek) part ways and begin the drift towards
complete split, resulting in two denominations emerging in 1054 AD
.

965 AD
Baptism of bells instituted by Pope John XIII.

850 AD
Burning of Holy Candles.

995 AD
Canonization of dead saints, first by Pope John XV.

998 AD
Good Friday: fish only and the eating-red meat forbidden.

1009 AD
Holy water.

1022 AD
Penance.

1054 AD
Roman Catholic church breaks away from the Orthodox church.

1054 AD
Roman Catholics officially embrace instrumental music, Orthodox reject
instrumental music down to the present time.

1079 AD
Celibacy enforced for priests, bishops, presbyters (Pope Gregory VII).

1090 AD
Rosary beads: invented by Peter the Hermit.

1190 AD
Sale of Indulgences or “tickets to sin” (punishment of sin removed).

1215 AD
Transubstantiation by Pope Innocent III, Fourth Lateran Council.

1215 AD
Auricular Confession of sins to priests instituted by Pope Innocent III,
(Lateran Council).

1215 AD
Mass a Sacrifice of Christ.

1217 AD
Adoration and Elevation of Host: ie. communion bread (Pope Honrius III).

1230 AD
Ringing bells at Mass.



1251 AD
The Scapular, the brown cloak worn by monks invented by Simon Stock.

1268 AD
Priestly power of absolution.

1311 AD
Baptism by sprinkling accepted as the universal standard instead of immersion
for all, not just the sick. (Council of Ravenna)

1414 AD
Laity no longer offered Lord’s cup at communion. (Council of Constance)

1439 AD
Purgatory a dogma by the Council of Florence. (see 593 AD)

1439 AD
Doctrine of Seven Sacraments affirmed.

1480 AD
The Inquisition. (of Spain)

1495 AD
Papal control of marriage rights.

1534 AD
Order of Jesuits founded by Loyola.

1545 AD
Man-made tradition of church made equal to Bible. (Council of Trent)

1545 AD
Apocryphal books added to Bible. (Council of Trent)

1546 AD
Justification by human works of merit.

1546 AD
Mass universally said in Latin. (see 600 AD)

1547 AD
Confirmation.

1560 AD
Personal opinions of Pope Pius IV imposed as the official creed.

1864 AD
Syllabus Errorum [Syllabus of Errors] proclaimed that “Catholic countries”
could not tolerate other religions, (no freedom of religion), conscience,
separation of church and State condemned, asserted the Pope’s temporal
authority over all civil rulers (Ratified by Pope Pius IX and Vatican
Council) condemned.



1870 AD
Infallibility of Pope. (Vatican council)

1908 AD
All Catholics should be christened into the church.

1930 AD
Public Schools condemned by Pope Pius XII. (see 1864 AD)

1950 AD
Sinners prayer, invented by Billy Sunday and made popular by Billy Graham.
(Some Catholics now use this.)

1950 AD
Assumption of the body of the Virgin Mary into heaven shortly after her
death. (Pope Pius XII)

1954 AD
Immaculate conception of Mary proclaimed by Pope Pius XII.

1995 AD
The use of girls in the traditional altar boy duties.

1996 AD
Catholics can believe in Evolution. (Pope John Paul II)

Can Roman Catholics Accept The Bible?

• 1. Why does it condemn clerical dress? (Matthew 23:5-6).
• 2. Why does it teach against the adoration of Mary? (Luke 11:27-28).
• 3. Why does it show that all Christians are priests? (1 Pet. 2:5,9).
• 4. Why does it condemn the observance of special days? (Galatians 4:9-11).
• 5. Why does it teach that all Christians are saints? (1 Corinthians 1:2).
• 6. Why does it condemn the making and adoration of images? (Exodus 20:4-5).
• 7. Why does it teach that baptism is immersion instead of pouring?
(Colossians 2:12).
• 8. Why does it forbid us to address religious leaders as “father”? (Matthew
23:9).
• 9. Why does it teach that Christ is the only foundation and not the apostle
Peter? (1 Corinthians 3:11).
• 10. Why does it teach that there is one mediator instead of many? (1
Timothy 2:5).
• 11. Why does it teach that a bishop must be a married man? (1 Timothy 3:2,
4-5).
• 12. Why is it opposed to the primacy of Peter? (Luke 22:24-27).
• 13. Why does it oppose the idea of purgatory? (Luke 16:26).
• 14. Why is it completely silent about infant baptism, indulgences,
confession to priests, the rosary, the mass, and many other things in the
Catholic Church?



Reasons Why The Apocrypha Is Not Inspired:

1. The Roman Catholic Church did not officially canonize the Apocrypha until
the Council of Trent (1546 AD). This was in part because the Apocrypha
contained material which supported certain Catholic doctrines, such as
purgatory, praying for the dead, and the treasury of merit.

2. Not one of them is in the Hebrew language, which was alone used by the
inspired historians and poets of the Old Testament.

3. Not one of the writers lays any claim to inspiration.

4. These books were never acknowledged as sacred Scriptures by the Jewish
Church, and therefore were never sanctioned by our Lord.

5. They were not allowed a place among the sacred books, during the first
four centuries of the Christian Church.

6. They contain fabulous statements, and statements which contradict not only
the canonical Scriptures, but themselves; as when, in the two Books of
Maccabees, Antiochus Epiphanes is made to die three different deaths in as
many different places.

7. The Apocrypha inculcates doctrines at variance with the Bible, such as
prayers for the dead and sinless perfection.

And the day following Judas came with his company, to take away the bodies of
them that were slain, and to bury them with their kinsmen, in the sepulchers
of their fathers. And they found under the coats of the slain some of the
donaries of the idols of Jamnia, which the law forbiddeth to the Jews: so
that all plainly saw, that for this cause they were slain. Then they all
blessed the just judgment of the Lord, who had discovered the things that
were hidden. And so betaking themselves to prayers, they besought him, that
the sin which had been committed might be forgotten. But the most valiant
Judas exhorted the people to keep themselves from sin, forasmuch as they saw
before their eyes what had happened, because of the sins of those that were
slain. And making a gathering, he sent twelve thousand drachmas of silver to
Jerusalem for sacrifice to be offered for the sins of the dead, thinking well
and religiously concerning the resurrection, (For if he had not hoped that
they that were slain should rise again, it would have seemed superfluous and
vain to pray for the dead,) And because he considered that they who had
fallen asleep with godliness, had great grace laid up for them. It is
therefore a holy and wholesome thought to pray for the dead, that they may be
loosed from sins. (2 Maccabees 12:39-46)

8. The apocrypha contains offensive materials unbecoming of God’s authorship.

Ecclesiasticus 25:19 Any iniquity is insignificant compared to a wife’s
iniquity.

Ecclesiasticus 25:24 From a woman sin had its beginning. Because of her we
all die.



Ecclesiasticus 22:3 It is a disgrace to be the father of an undisciplined,
and the birth of a daughter is a loss.

9. It teaches immoral practices, such as lying, suicide, assassination and
magical incantation.

10. The apocryphal books themselves make reference to what we call the Silent
400 years, where there was no prophets of God to write inspired materials.

And they laid up the stones in the mountain of the temple in a convenient
place, till there should come a prophet, and give answer concerning them. (1
Maccabees 4:46)
And there was a great tribulation in Israel, such as was not since the day,
that there was no prophet seen in Israel. (1 Maccabees 9:27)
And that the Jews, and their priests, had consented that he should be their
prince, and high priest for ever, till there should arise a faithful prophet.
(1 Maccabees 14:41)
Josephus rejected the apocryphal books as inspired and this reflected Jewish
thought at the time of Jesus.
“From Artexerxes to our own time the complete history has been written but
has not been deemed worthy of equal credit with the earlier records because
of the failure of the exact succession of the prophets.” … “We have not an
innumerable multitude of books among us, disagreeing from and contradicting
one another, but only twenty-two books, which contain the records of all the
past times; which are justly believed to be divine…”(Flavius Josephus,
Against Apion 1:8)

12. The Manual of Discipline in the Dead Sea Scrolls rejected the apocrypha
as inspired.

13. The Council of Jamnia held the same view rejected the apocrypha as
inspired.

They debated the canonicity of a few books (e.g., Ecclesiastes), but they
changed nothing and never proclaimed themselves to be authoritative
determiners of the Old Testament canon. “The books which they decided to
acknowledge as canonical were already generally accepted, although questions
had been raised about them. Those which they refused to admit had never been
included. They did not expel from the canon any book which had previously
been admitted. ‘The Council of Jamnia was the confirming of public opinion,
not the forming of it.'” (F. F. Bruce, The Books and Parchments [Old Tappan,
NJ.: Fleming H. Revell, 1963], p. 98])

14. Although it was occasionally quoted in early church writings, it was
nowhere accepted in a canon. Melito (AD 170) and Origen rejected the
Apocrypha, (Eccl. Hist. VI. 25, Eusebius) as does the Muratorian Canon.

15. Jerome vigorously resisted including the Apocrypha in his Latin Vulgate
Version (400 AD
), but was overruled. As a result, the standard Roman Catholic Bible
throughout the medieval period contained it. Thus, it gradually came to be
revered by the average clergyman. Still, many medieval Catholic scholars



realized that it was not inspired.

16. The terms “protocanonical” and “deuterocanonical” are used by Catholics
to signify respectively those books of Scripture that were received by the
entire Church from the beginning as inspired, and those whose inspiration
came to be recognized later, after the matter had been disputed by certain
Fathers and local churches.

17. Pope Damasus (366-384) authorized Jerome to translate the Latin Vulgate.
The Council of Carthage declared this translation as “the infallible and
authentic Bible.” Jerome was the first to describe the extra 7 Old Testament
books as the “Apocrypha” (doubtful authenticity). Needless to say, Jerome’s
Latin Vulgate did not include the Apocrypha.

18. Cyril (born about A.D. 315) – “Read the divine Scriptures – namely, the
22 books of the Old Testament which the 72 interpreters translated” (the
Septuagint)

19. The apocrypha wasn’t included at first in the Septuagint, but was
appended by the Alexandrian Jews, and was not listed in any of the catalogues
of the inspired books till the 4th century.

20. Hilary (bishop of Poictiers, 350 A.D.) rejected the apocrypha (Prologue
to the Psalms, Sec. 15)

21. Epiphanius (the great opposer of heresy, 360 A.D.) rejected them all.
Referring to Wisdom of Solomon & book of Jesus Sirach, he said “These indeed
are useful books & profitable, but they are not placed in the number of the
canonical.”

Why Do Jews Not Believe Jesus As
Messiah?

A man asks, Why Do Jews Not Believe Jesus As Messiah? I need an answer from
the Jews themselves.

Science Cannot Explain What You Think
It Does
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Science and faith in God do not conflict, they complement each other.

Hermeneutics: The Principles for
Proper Interpretation of the Bible

Hermeneutics is the theory and methodology of interpretation of biblical
text. They are all based on common sense.

Deconstructing Dispensationalism

An excellent talk about what Dispensationalism is, the history behind it, and
why it is a set of false heretical eschatological doctrines.
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